COORDINATORS’ MEETING

Friday, May 7th, 2010

A supplementary Coordinators’ meeting was held on Friday, May 7th, 2010 to continue discussions surrounding the transitional period, the future of the Focusing Institute. The meeting was moderated by Pavlos Zarogiannis.
The Coordinators voiced their ideas and recommendations. One of the preliminary questions on the table was: How can we, as coordinators, step up and assist Melinda and the Board during this transitional phase? The following reflect the main topics that were brought up and discussed.
.  

There was a proposal that we, as Coordinators, support and stand behind the present Board during a 3-year transitional period.
It was suggested that the Board, including Melinda, are currently experiencing a seemingly structural stuckness and have something to solve. It was also suggested that the Board, along with Melinda and Mary (& Gene) engage in an open dialogue concerning the future of the Institute and then come back to the Coordinators.  The Board is requesting some assistance with this. It was mentioned that the newly constituted International Conflict Resolution Pool may have its first task. Another idea was to form a sub-group of coordinators (maximum 5) to support Melinda and the current Board.  

Meanwhile, there were discussions around how we, in different countries, can contribute to all of this, how we are connecting, and how we can begin to self-organize and create a new International structure.

The Board reminded us that the about-to-be-formed Functional Committees are about this.  There has been a request for international volunteers for four Functional Committees:  a Financial Functional Committee; a Technical Functional Committee; a Coordinators’ Functional Committee; and, an International Functional Committee.  The function of the last would involve envisioning what kind of international structure we want to build.
There was an encouragement to truly get to know our Board of Directors, who they are, and to learn more about the history of the Board. It was mentioned that the Coordinators are a large group of international people, and that the Board needs to reflect the whole.
Once again, the current transparency of the Board was highlighted.  Minutes of the Board of Directors’ meetings are now available for us so that we may be aware of progress and projects.  There will be bios of the current Board members on the Institute’s website. The Board members are not permanent members (other than Gene, Mary Hendricks and Mary McGuire), and the Board is clear that there is a wanting to represent the International community. There have been major changes in a very short time:  the minutes, the bios, the willingness and openness to encourage contact and communication.
We also took the time to remember and hold dear the ‘Spirit’ that Gene & Mary (and others, as well) have given us and the wanting to safeguard this ‘jewel’. It was mentioned that we not only hold the ‘Spirit’ but also the ‘Inspiration’. The Inspiration now comes from many people and we need a good structure to contain and bring forward the Inspiration. A wanting was expressed for the new group volunteering to work on the creation of a new international structure to not only carry forward the Spirit and the Inspiration but also to come from a place of egolessness.
With so much happening at this time, there was a repeated proposal that a 4-day Coordinators’ meeting be held in the near future, and that it be held in New York to allow the presence and participation of Gene Gendlin and Mary Hendricks...
Once again, Melinda’s work was acknowledged and the Board stated that they will look to the volunteers of the International Functional Committee for assistance and support with the up-coming dialogues and transitional steps at the Institute. 

                                                                       (Minutes by Patricia Manessy, CC Montreal)

